
Information about confirmation of  
vote counting

In accordance with § 129 (5) of the German Stock Corporation Act (Aktiengesetz, AktG), voters may demand confirmation from the  
Company as to whether and how their votes were counted within one month after the day of the shareholders’ meeting. The Company  
is required to provide this information pursuant to the requirements in Article 7 (2) and Article 9 (5) sub-section 2 of Commission  
Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1212.

Shareholders listed in the shareholders’ register may retrieve, download, and/or print out the corresponding confirmation via the  
password-protected Internet Dialog on the website www.telekom.com/hv-service up to midnight on May 3, 2021 (Central European 
Summer Time – CEST). To do so, they may use the same access credentials as for all the other functions of the password-protected  
Internet Dialog in connection with the ordinary shareholders’ meeting on April 1, 2021.

In addition, voters and those who have granted authorization and issued instructions to Company-appointed proxies (and have not  
revoked them) may request the corresponding confirmation by phone, under +49 (0)228 181-55770 (Monday-Friday from 8:00 a.m. to  
6:00 p.m. CEST, except public holidays), or via e-mail under hv-service@telekom.de, up to midnight on May 3, 2021 (CEST). Confirmation 
as to whether and how the vote was counted will be provided in a timely manner, at latest 15 days after the request or the shareholders’ 
meeting, depending on which event occurs later – to the extent that the information is not already available. The confirmation may be 
sent via e-mail in particular in this case.


